Low Port Family Partnership (LPFP) Minutes
Low Port Primary School
Wednesday, 1 March 2021 at 7pm held on Zoom
Attendees
Parent Council Members - Rebecca Holmes (Chair), Rebecca Smallwood (Vice Chair),

Michelle Fathi (Clerk), Kate O’Hara, Patricia Clark, Emma McGroarty, Gillian 
McDonald, Aileen Landles, Chloe Wells, Leanne Rae, Erica King, Claire Connelly
Non Members - Greg Walsh (WLC), Karen Brown (WLC)

Staff – Mark Wheelhouse (Acting Head), Natalie McCartney (Principal Teacher), Kimberley Paton 
	Agenda Item/Notes
	Action

	1. Welcome
RH welcomed everyone.

	

	2. Head Teacher Interviews
KB said there were 6 candidates at ‘longleet’ interviews held last week and 2 of them had been selected to go forward to ‘shortleet’ interviews.  She then shared some information of the 2 candidates known only as candidates A and B to the parent forum.
GW gave the members some themes to think about to help formulate the two questions.  Members were then given the opportunity to share what they thought was important to them.  GW then said he had enough information from the members to enable him and KB to help frame two questions, on their behalf.
RH and CW will represent the parent body at the ‘shortleet’ interviews.
GW and KB then left the meeting and MW, NM and KP joined.

	

	3. Head Teacher’s Report  
MW thanked everyone for attending.  
He said that the school had a scale in place for regularly checking and tracking the engagement of the children during remote learning.  He reported that 93% of children where interacting well with the work and regularly meeting deadlines.  Where there was no engagement, and whilst there was no judgement, they did make contact with the families to see if there was anything the school to do to support the family.     

MW then referred to the surveys sent out by West Lothian Council (WLC) and shared that the results were positive. 

MW said they were happy to see the return of the P1’s to 3 last week and whilst P4 to 7 were still learning remotely, they are also looking forward to the day they are able to have them back in school also.   
Parents Evenings are to be held on the Wednesday and Thursday of the week commencing 22 March. He said that if P4 to 7’s do go back to School on the 15 March then they will have only just had enough time to settle back in before the parent’s night and welcomed the views of the members.  

Following discussion it was agreed that Parents Evening should still go ahead but for P4 to 7 the format might have to be different due to the remote learning.  

MW invited the members to share any feedback they had.  There were concerns and discussions surrounding the quality of feedback from the class teacher not always being meaningful, whilst another member thought that their children had received lots of personal feedback and she herself had found it to be helpful and motivating.  Most shared how the older children were more self-conscious and were not always feeling able to ask any questions over zoom and was there a way for the children to contact their teacher privately.  It was asked that if they felt comfortable to do so, what would be the best way for parents to contact a child’s class teacher.  A member had said there was some anxiety for the P7’s around transitioning to the academy and were there any visits or plans in place.

	

	4. School Uniform

MW had said how a parent had raised a question about the uniform at the FLPPS meeting and he thought Parent Council was the probably the right place to discuss this.  The parent had asked if it was possible for more casual wear for the younger children similar to what they wear in nursery making it more practical.   There was a lengthy discussion surrounding what children are allowed to wear which moved on to what is appropriate to be worn for PE i.e. layers for warmth does not mean wearing designer labels or what is fashionable.  It was suggested that maybe a clear message coming out from school highlighting what is required for a school uniform with the type of footwear and what is appropriate for outdoor PE might be helpful to parents.

	MW

	8. AOB
A member had asked if they could look at the school meals.  MW said the schools are not involved with the menus but he would be more than happy to pass on any feedback to the Local Authority.  RH then shared how she and other parents from schools within Linlithgow had tried to address the schools menus with the Local Authority approximately 2 years ago and without any success although if the member felt strongly about it, they could give it more thought.
A member spoke about the Climate Change Conference which is being held in Glasgow this year and in terms of education it might be of interest which resulted in a discussion surrounding how hard the school had worked in the past campaigning against single use plastic and the frustration of single use plastic being used again.
Next meeting will be held on Wednesday, 5 May at 7pm.

	


